



OHIO

Publisher- Jim Hale Issue #19 February 2005

Inside this Newsletter February Meeting January Meeting Notes Articles Map to Meeting Membership

The February meeting will be held Tuesday, February 8th at the home of Beth Schwartz. The address is 901 Miller, Northwood, Oh 43619. Sloppy Joes served at 6:00 PM. The meeting to start at 7:00 PM. (See enclosed map)

 Meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month with the exception of a club function.

For more information, contact any club officer or go to our website at: www.bmwridersoftoledo.org

Officers

Vice-President
Ron Berry
11340 Duff washa Rd.
Oak Harbor, Ohio 43449
419-898-1965

<u>Treasurer</u> Sonja Litalien 4605 Framingham Sylvania, Ohio 43560 419-882-2943

Webmaster
Wade Kemp
11760 Sugar Ridge
Bowling Green,Oh 43402
419-352-0866



Officers

President

Daryl Apple 315 W. 6th St. Port Clinton, Ohio 43452 419-732-3407

Secretary
Jim Hale
4051 Balduf Rd.
Port Clinton, Ohio 43452
419-635-2087

Road Captain
Gary Haydel
134 Vineyard
Rossford, Ohio 43460
419-265-8144



BLACK SWAMP BEEMER



MOA CHARTER #16

BLACK SWAMP BEEMER BMW RIDERS OF TOLEDO FEBRUARY 2005

Minutes For January 2005

Minutes for November were accepted as printed in the newsletter. Daryl called the meeting to order.

Presidents Report

Daryl thanked everyone for attending the annual banquet. He estimated attendance at about 50-55 members and then called on past and present officers to say a few words.

Vice Presidents report

Michel, (past Vice-President) stated that he was happy to have had the opportunity to serve in office and was sorry it was necessary that he miss several meetings last year. Ron, (current Vice-President) said he had a lot of money in his pocket from the 50/50 drawing and hoped everyone would attend the National rally this year.

Secretary

Beth, (past Secretary) said after her 4 year term, "It's been real and it's been fun." She has learned a lot and hoped everyone enjoyed her new newsletter page design. Jim (current Secretary) expressed shell-shock from the passing on of the club records and duties.

Treasurer

Sonja gave her report on the club's current assets. Report accepted as given.

Road captain

Gary said he had been in office too many years to count. He asked that we start thinking about the next holiday banquet now, so something can be booked early. Gary also called for clean-up volunteers at the national rally as since it is in our own backyard, we should take that initiative. (To sign up contact John Meese)

Webmaster

Wade encouraged members to email photo's to post on the web.

New Business

A motion was made to spend \$10 to renew charter membership with the RA. The motion was seconded and accepted by all but the Naysayer.

A motion was made to award the MOA medallion to Beth Swartz, The motion was seconded and accepted by all.

Motions were made to confirm Spring and Summer campout locations. Members suggested Harrison Lake for the former and East Harbor State Park for the latter. The motions were seconded and accepted.

Membership

Congratulations to Larry Faunt as the January meeting fulfilled the mandatory attendance of three meetings for membership. Welcome to to the club.

About the Annual Banquet

by Jim Hale

Everyone seemed to enjoy themselves at the banquet. The food was excellent, conversation about past and future endeavors seemed to wake us from the winter doldrums we were experiencing before we arrived. Door prizes were awarded. There was talk of conspiracy as the officers won several of the first prizes. Del and Julie received the club mascot to care for the upcoming year. They were reminded by the Road Captain that it should be displayed in a manner consistent with tradition. Monthly meeting locations were discussed. About half of the calendar year is covered by members volunteering their

homes. Here are the confirmed meetings to date:

January- Whitehouse Inn

February- Beth Schwartz

March-

April-

May- Spring campout (Harrison Lake)

June- Ron Berry

July- National rally

August- Summer campout (East Harbor State Park)

September- Jim Hale

October-

November-

December- No meeting

BLACK SWAMP BEEMER BMW RIDERS OF TOLEDO FEBRUARY 2005

President's Message

It's here - the winter of 2005 - and so far it has been a REAL winter with plenty of snow, ice, cold and even some warm weather for January. The club turnout for the Annual Banquet was excellent! I don't have an exact count - but 50 would be a close guess. I hope that everyone enjoyed themselves and at least didn't go home hungry!

I just started getting serious about winter maintenance for the year and I'm in the process of rebuilding the oil/water pump on the 1992 K75RT. It's leaking oil profusely from the weep hole. I was hop- BMW MOA National July 21-24 ing I'd get 200K miles out of that pump but I guess 103K isn't too bad!

The new officers are starting to get their feet wet in their new positions. I have spoken with Ron Berry, the new Vice-President, and also to Jim Hale, the new Secretary, within the last two days. Ron is developing some exciting new ideas for club activities 9th and Jim is getting started on the February newsletter. Good luck to both of you!

I recently read a couple articles on the Kawasaki Concours. I can't believe it's been around for 20 years now. Considering the price of many motorcycles, this bike seems to be a real bargain. Apparently, Kawasaki got it right when it introduced this one! The bike has gone through a few changes over the years, but generally it still looks the same as it did 20 years ago.

The winter has set in well now but the daylight hours are getting longer and Spring really isn't that far off! We'll have the bikes back on the road in no time! Speaking of which, the February 8, 2005. meeting will be held at Beth Schwartz's home -Ride if you dare!!

That is all,

Daryl Apple

President

Events

Feburary Club Meeting Feb. 8th

Our Feb. Club Meeting is at Beth Schwartz's house, 901 Miller, Northwood, Ohio. The meeting to start at 7:00pm with socalizing starting at 6:00pm. A map is included in an upcoming page.

At the Allen County Fairgrounds in Lima. Ohio. For more information refer to the MOA Website.

BMW RA International Rally October 6-

In Shelbyville, TN for more information refer to the RA Website.



BLACK SWAMP BEEMER BMW RIDERS OF TOLEDO FEBRUARY 2005

USED RECOMMENDATE N.O.S. (JEN)

O.E.M. & OFTERMARKET PARTS & OFCESSORIES

'2 Th. Bit - Ki2 - UPS CON - Ups 6 8669 Cycles

Re-Psycia BMW parts

614/837-1160

24 HR FAX: 604/837-0359

Service • Rebuilding • Restorations Fully Equipped • Exclusively BMW Factory+ Quality Paint & Striping

ONLINE CATALOG WWW.ne-psycle.com





For all your Bally Parts & Accessory amode!

240 VI. Columbres St., Man-Tuss-Hall Reservoys as Priced Sal., Main in a ser Lithopolis, DN 43735 in composersory



1557 Osk Harbor Rd., Fromont, Oh 43420 Florid: 419-332-9902 FAX: 419-332-1427 Summer hours: M-W-F 10:00 to 6:00 Tec.-Thur. 16:00 to 8:00. Sat. 9:06 to 3:60 Closed Sunday & Monday

WE SERVICE BMW's:

Your 'M BMW WOL' Club Monthestag Card will emiliar You to 1994 off any parts or assessment We will gladly ship 1795'.

Carifus BMW Technicson (Bric Kampl) on Scall Picaso Call Kathy for an Approintment at 410-532-9902

Directionne: Take the Orne Paraplac to East 6 (Frement) (Take SRB) south has 1960 the milicipient (Widdlers and Deer's (On your Oth)) and USB) was and get off a) by way now cost (Stone Street/Cak Parier Rand), at the K-blem ago. Co left (soi) at the traine light off cross, Take a

Map to home of Beth Schwartz Site of February meeting- 901 Miller, Northwood, Ohio



BMW MEMBERSHIP

<u>First Name</u>	Last Name	Home Phone	Email Address
Daryl	Apple	419-732-3407	darylapple@aol.com
Alan & Cassie	Basting	419-666-8281	abasting@buckeye-express.com
Ron &Nancy	Berry	419-898-1965	nancyb@toast.net
Don	Bowlby		
Jim	Brower	419836-7383	jbrower@toast.net
George	Click		
Edward	Collins	419-874-2780	edcollins0396@sbcglobal.com
Lee	Conkey	419-542-8177	
Wayne	Conkey	419-658-2670	bmwride@bright.net
Edwin	Cook	419-691-5766	edwincook@hotmail.com
Frank	Crawford	419-822-5315	sunvehicle@hotmail.com
Merle&Nancy	Cunningham	419-878-8433	m-n-cunningham-toledo@att.net
Chris	Daeger	260-748-6600	
John & Donna	Daeger	419-399-5574	bmw4jrd@paulding-net.com
Brian	Dauer	419-537-1315	_
Larry	Faunt	419-662-8627	fatlarry@famvid.com
Dale	Foster	419-726-8117	iflyhi@sbcglobal.net
Douglas	Grosjean	419-287-4839	_
Alan & Cassie	Hagan	419-389-1433	stinky:812@yahoo.com
Mark	Hainen	734-854-6909	mhainen@aol.com
Jim	Hale	419-635-2087	jhalejr@verizon.net
Chris	Hanselman	419-8981303	
Evert	Haus		
Gary	Haydel	419-666-3126	naysayer@bmwridersoftoledo.org
Chris	Jackson	419-353-2312	cjackson@wcnet.org
Wade & Belenda	Kemp	419-352-0866	kemp@bmwridersoftoledo.org
Bob& Marilyn	Klear		_
Edward	Kovaleski	419-332-1150	edski@nwonline.net
Doug	Linker	419-855-4316	douglaslinker@msn.com
Michel &Sonja	Litalien	619-882-2943	motoheads@aol.com
Pat& Stephanie	Lynch	734-242-3166	pjl919@charter.net
Owen	Marshall	734-856-1743	_
Bart &Carol	Mather	419-666-9292	b.mather@plastictechnologies.co
			m m
Carol	McDole	419-893-6386	tootie21@msn.com
John & Donna	Meese	419-547-9329	jmeese@woh.rr.com
Lois	Merzke	419-473-3900	merzkegl@hotmail.com
James	Miller	419-829-4845	jmiller920@earhlink.net
Kirk& Valerie	Monday	419-476-9667	
John & Donna	Mueller	419-382-5167	

BMW MEMBERSHIP

Bruce	Neal		
Mark	Nicholas	419-244-1070	dangerman7@toast.net
	Peiffer	419-637-7778	
Robert	Piechocki	419-825-1621	cheetajeep@yahoo.com
Mark	Quinn	419-877-4756	motoradder@adelphia.net
Howard	Reash	419-473-2115	
Sarah	Reneau	419-877-4756	motoradder@adelphia.net
	Re-Psycle	614-837-1160	
Dean	Roberts		
Bill	Routson	419-385-6354	pennsales@buckeye-express.com
	Schiets Motors	419-332-9902	
Delbert	Schwab	419-836-9344	beemerdude57@hotmail.com
John& Patti	Schwab	P.O.Box 140006	
Julie	Schwartz	419-836-9344	perfectchick800@hotmail.com
Elizabeth	Schwartz	419-836-3708	bmwbiffy@earthlink.net
Sue	Schwartz	419-693-1309	crash@toast.net
Don &Carol	Smith	419-666-2528	
Tom	Tann	419-866-5650	ttoma2@att.net
Jim& Joanne	taylor	419-346-7571	
Mike	Todd	419-483-9401	michael@hmcltd.net
Miile	Triges	419-875-5375	
Fred	Turner		fandtturner@aol.com
Tom	Waggoner		
Craig	Webb	216-398-8431	burningriver@msn.com
Marc	Woodward	419-874-1027	eaglessoar1@juno.com
Bob& Marilyn	Woodward		
Paul	Young	419-866-5588	wyoungp-3@msn.com